

Campus Towers News

August 2022



FROM THE DESK OF MARCHELLE KNAPP

Well here we are in the heat of the summer. Hopefully you have been able to keep cool.

The new concrete is now scheduled for 8/16/22. The heat last week was just too hot to pour concrete and have it set up properly. I apologize for the delay. What a great improvement it will be to our outside space. We will have great access to view all the beautiful flowers along the back of the building.

A couple of the cell phone companies will be doing work on the roof this month. I apologize in advance for any disruptions that may happen.

I have Great NEWS we received the final engineering and blueprints for the new building on the corner. We are looking forward to the next phase of permitting for that project. Your prayers would be appreciated for a grant funding opportunity with the county to help pay for construction of the new building.

What a joy it is to serve all of you at Campus Towers.

August Birthdays



Residents

08/01	Lorene Davis
08/02	Roger Dahl
08/03	Myrna Hustoft
08/06	Freda Everdell
08/10	Edie Scheid
08/11	Gary Mortimore
08/12	Debbie Whitehouse
08/14	Sharon Smith
08/24	Sue Johnson
08/26	Alice Duby
08/28	Gladys Palmertree

Staff

08/25 John Crocker



There was money left in the laundry room, if you have lost your coins please identify at the office.

As of July 1st, 2022, postage stamps have increased.

Single stamps are now \$.60 Book of stamps are now \$12.00



Laundry Room Updates



Stephanie will be gone for a few days spending time with family. Due to Stephanie being gone we have changes for the Laundry Room service. She is planning to be away 8/1-8/8.

She will be completing laundry on the following dates:

Wednesday 8.10.22

Thursday 8.11.22 (for the week of 8/3) Wednesday 8.17.22 – 8.24.22 – 8.31.22

Laundry Room Closed 8/10, 8/11, 8/17, 8/24, 8/31

Important Summer Reminders

Drink plenty of water!

If you don't have air conditioning, spend the day downstairs where it is cool.



If you open your window, make sure your heat is turned down or off so the heater doesn't come on.

To cool down your floors, feel free to open the doors at the end of the hallways. Make sure you close them by noon or earlier.

We want to wish Beau the best of luck on his next adventure!



Beau's last day will be August 6th! You will be missed Beau.

PARKING LOT REMINDERS

I know parking can be sometimes challenging. If you come home and the lot is full, it is ok to park in the 15 minute and handicap parking. Please move to another spot as soon as you can. Please only park in the loading zone at the back of the building if there is no other option. The loading zone is needed for the food service trucks and for new tenants when they move in.

If you have a car in the lot that you are no longer using we would very much appreciate if you could move it off the lot. Please contact the office if you no longer have a car in the lot.

Resident Council Updates

The new officers for the 2022/2023 were installed at our last meeting. Thank You for your service to the residents.

Officers:

President: Phoebe Wiest Vice President: JoAnne Harford Secretary: Roberta Raappana

Treasurer: Inez Glaze

Resident Council meetings are held the last Monday of the month at 1:30 pm, all residents are encouraged to attend.

Question to think about for next meeting:

Are there any speakers you would like to have present at a monthly meeting?

Are there any specific topics you would like to discuss at an upcoming meeting?

The next meeting will be **September 26**th

Daily News Newspaper

Sue Farnsworth has volunteered to be our new newspaper delivery person for Campus Towers.

Call the Daily News at 541.812.6053 by noon for any delivery issues, please do not contact Sue for delivery issues.

Thank you, Diane Torres for your years of service providing our Daily News delivery here at Campus Towers.

The Gathering
Hosted By: David & Becky
Sunday at 10:00 am
Activity Room

Open sharing time about what the Lord is doing. Rich prayer time the Holy Spirit directed.

Bring your bible. David or Becky will have devotional and discussion time.



Are you a member of our Facebook Group?

Join Us at *Campus Towers Campers!*This is a great way to see activities and events happening at Campus Towers and connect with other residents.

See the office with any questions.



Keep your eyes out for "Construction Updates" posted in the elevator.

We will have multiple projects being completed in August that will impact parking.

Campus Towers Store ~ Coming Soon ~

The store is getting closer to opening. The store will replace the "Goodie Cart".



We are looking for volunteers to operate the Campus Towers Store.

If you are interested or would like more information, please see the office.



Goodie Cart

Wednesday 11:00 am – 2:30 pm

The Goodie Cart is still in operation at this time, please watch for Campus Towers Store Updates!

We will be starting on a different floor each week to provide all residents with the opportunity for goodies!



Activity Updates

Bowling

8 5 22

0.0.22	Downing
8.8.22	Lunch Bunch
	{Rainier Senior Center}
8.9.22	Garden Club Meeting
8.10.22	7 th Floor Party
8.10.22	Commodities
8.11.22	Marchelle Updates
8.12.22	Bingo
8.15.22	Steve's Shorts
8.19.22	July/August Bday Parties
8.23.22	Garden Club Meeting
8.24.22	Lunch Bunch
	{Oak Tree/Woodland}
8.26.22	Summer Sizzle



We will have a Summer Birthday Party this month for all residents with July and August Birthday's!

Check your monthly calendar for additional information.

Friday - August 26th
"Summer Sizzle"
More Information To Come





New Resident Spotlight

David Orange

We want to welcome David Orange as a new resident here at Campus Towers. David was born in Idaho and grew up in Oregon. He has called the Pacific Northwest his home his entire life.

David has been married three times and has two children. Jennifer and Adrian are the names of his children.

He has had a fast career working in several industries: Groceries, Hospitality, Catering, Concessions, Garden Building, Water Operator and Farmer!

When asked what brought him to Campus Towers his candid response is "My Old Pickup!" David enjoys being at Campus Tower because it is down to earth. There is welcoming staff and residents. He enjoys the food. He has found Campus Towers to be full of Acceptance, Encouragement, and Laughter.

Welcome home David! If you have the opportunity, give David a big Campus Towers Welcome and Hello.

(David says he also accepts hugs!)

